Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on Monday 28th January 2013 in the Village Hall.

Present; Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel, Brian Thomas, Christian Pateman and Christine Harrison. Also present was Councillor Ifan Davies.
Appologies were received from Cllr’s Gwyneth Davies, Nick McNally and Andra Jones.

Members of the public that were also present were Lorraine Sanders, Tim Morgan and Sharon Millar
The chairman welcomed our new councillor Mrs Christine Harrison to the meeting. 
Water Wheel;

Once again the water wheel is on top of the Agenda. Over the Christmas period the grid covering the outlet of the water wheel blocked causing the water to run down the road and eroding the edge of carriageway outside Ysgubor Hen, the property of Lorraine Sanders and Tim Morgan. The clerk was contacted about the problem, and he said that the Water wheel had not been taken over by the Community Council yet, and to try and contact Wynne jones at Pentir Pumlumon. This they did to be told that the wheel was not his obligation and that the Community council had taken charge in June of 2012.
Mr Jones also wrote to the chair of the Community Council complaining that he had not had any response from the clerk to his letter in June, and also stating that the Community Council had agreed to take on the responsibility three years ago. Lorraine Sanders said that she had contacted Meleri Richards from Spirit of the Miners, the grant body where funding was granted for the Water Wheel project asking who was responsible for the wheel and was told that as no lease documents had been signed she thought it was still the responsibility of Pentir Pumlumon.

With regard to the letter sent from Mr Jones stating he had not had any response from the clerk; the clerk told the meeting that he thought he had sent a reply but would check his files, he also said that after receiving the letter and discussing it in the June meeting of 2012 he arranged to meet Mr Jones in the Pentir office. At this meeting the clerk told Mr Jones that the main issue now was access to the wheel as Mrs Sharon Millar owned the adjoining land. Also there was still work to be done on the loose paddles of the wheel. Mr Jones said there would probably be no issues with access and for the community council to go and talk with Mrs Millar. The clerk said that this should be done by Mr Jones as the council had not taken over the wheel as yet and left it at that. Unfortunately there are no written records of this meeting.
Also there are two access gates to the wheel which are both padlocked. Keys to these gates have not yet been handed over to the community council, also the lease for the land owned by Mrs Jane Lloyd Jones has not been finalised and signed, and this is still with the solicitors. The clerk has contacted the solicitor for advice and was told that if no lease had been signed then it was the responsibility of the owner, but he would need to clarify this. Cllr Ifan Davies suggested a meeting be held between Pentir Pumlumon, Mrs Jane Lloyd Jones, Ceredigion County Council (the grant body), the Community Council and residents to discuss all matters and finalise this issue.
Public Toilets,

Cllr Ifan Davies informed us that he had received a letter from the County Council informing him that the public toilets in Pontrhydfendigaid and Pontrhydygroes were closing. It was costing the County Council around £4500 per annum to keep the toilets open this includes maintenance, rates and cleaning. The annual rates are around £500.00 a year. Cllr Davies was asking if the Community Council wanted to keep the facility open and fund it themselves. Mrs Sharon Millar said she would be willing to clean the toilets provided she could put an advert for her café on the building. Councillors were concerned that if they were to take over the toilets, would they have to upgrade the building to be disabled friendly. Cllr Davies informed us that he had a meeting the next day regarding the public toilets in both villages and would raise the question, then report back to the clerk.

Members of the public decided to leave the meeting at this moment.

Correspondance;

A letter was received from Mrs Davies of Bwlchyblaen complaining that large vehicles were travelling down the unclassified road towards Storehouse. One of these vehicles had damaged their fence line and they wanted the Community Council to contact the County Council asking for a width restriction to be put on this road. Councillors agreed that this was not an issue for the Community Council but one for the Highways Department, and the damage to their property was between the landowner and haulier. The clerk would reply to their letter and pass on their request to the relevant department.
Sewage Works.

Cllr Brian Thomas informed the councillors that he had been contacted by the design department of the County council wanting to know who the landowner of the adjacent field was as the existing road would have to be raised approximately four feet from existing level. Cllr Thomas passed on this information. 
Planning;

A planning application arrived between our last meeting and this one which had to be discussed. Councillors Adam Lionel and Christian Pateman expressed an interest in this matter and left the room. The clerk sent a copy of the application to each councillor along with recommendations from the planning department. The application was to change the planning application for a dormer bungalow in Ysbyty Ystwyth on land adjacent to Maesglas to a terrace of three dwellings, one to be a starter home. Councillors objected to this proposal for the following reasons

· Planning consent for our catchment area is to a maximum

· There is already planning for six dwellings on this land

· The reason for this request is that the dormer bungalow being built now is too close to the starter homes

· Councillors feel there is not enough room for a terrace of three at this location

The planning application was then withdrawn by the applicant Mrs J Wilkins. 

Councillor Ifan Davies had then received a letter from the architect asking what reasons the community council had given to the planning department. Councillors told Mr Davies their opinions and he was going to relay them to the architect.
Also a planning application for the installation of a hydro-electric scheme at Storehouse Pontrhydygroes has been granted.
Section 137 payments; 
Section 137 payments for this community council is £6.98 per head.
Annual Audit.

The Annual Audit has been completed and returned to the clerk there were two issues from the audit

1. totals were not rounded up to pounds

2. the audit was late arriving with the auditors.

The clerk informed the councillors that he had informed the auditors that the audit would be a week late and was told this would be fine.

The invoice for the Audit was £60.00.

Code of conduct

A letter was received from the county Council asking if community councils that had missed the training at Penmorfa would like to have a training session before a community council meeting. Councillors thought that this was a good idea and asked the clerk to arrange this

Brush Cutting Grants; 

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us that the brush cutting grant  of 50% was available again this year. Bids had to be in by the 30th of March 2013.

Precept

The precept arrangements for 2013 have arrived and need to be completed. The Community Council decided to keep to the same amount as last year of £2000.00

Ceredigion for All

A draft consultation document was received from Ceredigion County Council. This will be discussed at our next meeting.

Donations; 

Letters were received from the following asking for donations. Urdd Gobaith Cymru, Llangollen national Eisteddfod, Children with Cancer U.K,

Citizens Advice Bureau, Denbighshire National Eisteddfod, Ceredigion Young Farmers Clubs. All Wales Domestic Abuse Helpline, Gwyl Gerdd Dant Ystrad Fflur. 
There was no other business.

